Warner Mountain Gun Club
June 1, 2023
Meeting Minutes

1800 — President Brad Winters opened the meeting.
Twelve individuals were present: Secretary has the sign in list, if needed.

Kellie read the May meeting minutes. Richard W made a motion to accept the minutes
as read with Tom seconding the motion. All approved.

Richard presented the treasurer’s report: $8,768.67 is in the General Fund. There is
$5021.26 in a CD. $14,404.27 is in the Norm May fund. There is $60,590.99 in a CD.

We currently have 156 annual memberships and 5 lifetime memberships.

Tom made a motion to accept the treasure’s report as presented with Ed seconding the
motion. All approved.

Old Business:

1. Jeff reported that the Centerfire Shoot had a good and safe plan. The shoot was fun
and enjoyed by all who participated.

The Mike Wickman Memorial sign was dedicated during the shoot with Mrs. Jeanie
Wickman and stepson Dan Hamrick in attendance.

Kellie sent a picture of the winners and the results into the newspaper.

2. There was discussion concerning raising the shoot entry fee in order to provide better
prizes. The group consensus was to keep the fee as is.

3. Brad reported there will be no motorcycle race this year. Dirk plans to install the gate
and a primitive camping area. The town needs to be a part of the discussion concerning
the camping area.

4. Jeff is making contacts for corporate sponsorships.
5. The sign has been shot 2 times.

6. Tom reports the Oregon Zoo ballistics shoot is scheduled for July 22" at 10:00 AM.
This shoot is to promote copper ammunition. Tom and Richard will ensure our
insurance covers them. Tom will follow up on advertisement and information from the
sponsors.

7. There was a discussion concerning a women’s firearms safety course. It appears
there’s enough interest to move forward with a fall session. Jeff will seek out a certified



instructor. Further discussion will occur at a future meeting. This event will require good
planning and advertising.

8. Kellie contacted the newspaper about putting a monthly meeting notice into the “At A
Glance” section each month.

New Business:

1. Weed spraying was discussed; Brad will contact Chris Wilson. It was suggested to
spray out to the 200-yard targets. Richard W made a motion to move ahead with
spraying with Jeff Marshall suggesting a maximum of $1000.00. All approved.

2. There’s no garbage service at the range. Jeff suggested setting up an account at the
dump. Michelle said she would check with her landlord about using that dumpster.
Michelle will report back before a final decision is made.

3. Brad will arrange for gravel to be brought to the pistol range. Ed will coordinate the
application. 3 — 10-yard loads of %4”-. Brad made a motion, with Richard W seconding
the motion, to move forward with this project.

4. Tom reminded us of the Oregon Hunter Associations Youth Day on June 24%.

Good of the order:

Ed asked if providing food was necessary at the shoots. The group agreed this will be
discussed when planning each shoot.

The meeting was adjourned at 1853 (6:53 PM).

Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen - Secretary



